
NEPAL EARTHQUAKE 
Rotary in Action  

News from Rotary District 3292 (Nepal) Secretary Nugal Vaidya.  
 
Hours after the earthquake struck, District Governor Rabindra  Piya called an Emergency 
Meeting of the “DISTRICT DISASTER RELIEF FUND COMMITTEE”  The devastation in the 
Kathmandu Valley and around the country soon became clear. The Rotary Club of New 
Road City had a fellowship meeting in a hotel at the time of the quake, and the building 
collapsed trapping many of the members.  Most were rescued but at this time others are 
still trapped. 
The Disaster Relief Committee is setting up an appeal to help with the immediate relief 
and to respond to a sustainable rebuilding of communities.  With Government 
participation we plan to build 1000 low cost homes in the rural areas. 
In the short term there is an urgent need for Shelter, food and safe drinking water and we 
are asking for help from Rotary around the world. 
 

 
Rotary Clubs in GB&I will have many friends and contacts in Nepal through both GSE team 
contacts and the many Club projects carried out all over Nepal.  Clubs may wish to help their 
direct contacts, and I have already heard from some. However, Rotary GB&I have now set 
up the RIBI Donations Trust for the Nepal Earthquake appeal.  This is for the long term, 
sustainable community projects we will support once the immediate emergency has been dealt 
with. Donations can be sent to Elisabeth Tritschler at Alcester or: online through our 
BTmydonate page https://mydonate.bt.com/events/rotarynepal/224458  

 

 In the mean time you are also asked to support our Box Schemes who report as follows: 
 
Aquabox have boxes in District 3292 and they will be distributed immediately.  180 Aquabox 
Golds and 20 Community Filters have been released to the Devon and Somerset Fire Brigade 
who have close contacts with Nepal and are sending a team out to assist.. Aquabox also 
have contact with the Ghurkha regiment who have distributed boxes in the past. More 
boxes are available and more are being packed subject to funding. 
 
Shelter Box have sent a team out immediately and Rotary in Nepal have already asked for 
Shelter Boxes to be supplied as shelter is a major concern. 
 
Water Survival Box have released all their boxes ( approx 400) to Humanity First UK who 
they have worked with very successfully in previous disasters  and more boxes have been 
offered when available.  
 
There three schemes have responded immediately and will need financial support both to 
provide their boxes as well the cost of Distribution.   
 
Disaster Aid UK and Ireland are assessing the situation and will be giving support for the 
rebuilding of communities once the initial urgent needs are met. 
 
 
Gordon McGlone on behalf of the Rotary GB&I International Committee 
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